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April Newsletter  

Articles Due March 21  

A Message from Interim Pastor Lori 

 
 We nearly filled the Fireside room – 16 people with eyes closed and 

hearts open, breathing deeply and just being in the presence of God.  Everyone 

had chosen a meditation word from a basket, and contemplated how that 

word connected with the image of the door to our hearts.  Because many 

were new to meditation, we sat for only a few minutes after the discussion 

time, with a CD of monks chanting quietly in Latin helping form a sacred space.  

I had wondered if even those few minutes would be too long for the group, 

since many of us are so accustomed to always doing. 

 But some participants told me later, “I was disappointed when it was 

time to stop; I didn’t want it to end.” 

 Sitting in silence is an act of worship; we expect no ecstatic experience 

or voice from heaven, we simply come humbly before our Creator.  But sitting 

in silence is also a gift – time to stop running the daily treadmill and just be in 

the presence of Divine Love, breathing that love in deeply and knowing that 

God will give us whatever God knows we need in that moment. 

 In March we continue our Lent journey, ending the month with Holy 

Week and anticipating the dawn of Easter (March 31). So this month we 

continue to make time to consider our baptismal call. 

 Baptized into Christ’s life, death and resurrection, we are called to 

recognize and turn from the forces of evil that work overtime trying to keep 

us from being who we were created to be.  It’s not easy, during Lent or any 

time, to look inside and see the dark places in our own hearts.  As a faith 

community, can we admit the ways in which we hurt one another with gossip, 

anger, jealousy, pride, despair or indifference, or with the endless ways we give 

in to temptation at every turn? 

 Jesus, too, struggled with temptation those 40 days in the wilderness, 

and knows our struggle; and Jesus forgave even the darkest hearts, even from 

the cross. 

 Do we understand that Jesus walks with GSLC on this Lent journey?  

Do we realize that Jesus weeps for us, as he did for Jerusalem (Luke 13:31-35), 

when we fail to love one another?  Do we trust that the repentance Christ 

calls us to frees us? 

 You are invited as we continue the Midweek Lent meditation on 

Wednesday nights at 7 p.m., following the 6:30 p.m. soup supper.   Even if you 

are not reading the daily reflections from Joyce Rupp’s “Open the Door,” 

come and spend time in silent meditation, worshiping and resting in Divine 

Love, and asking God to open the door of your heart to the life you are meant 

to live together. 
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LENT, HOLY WEEK & EASTER – INVITE YOUR FRIENDS! 

 Easter Sunday Service 

 

There will be one (1) Worship Service on Easter 

Sunday, March 31 at 9:30 a.m. 

 

Immediately followed by a Finger Food Brunch in 

the Fellowship Hall. 

 

There will be a Children’s Easter Egg Hunt in the 

courtyard area during the brunch. 

Soup Suppers and Lenten Study 

  

On Wednesdays during Lent (Feb. 20, 27 and March 6, 

13 and 20) we gather in the Fellowship Hall for a simple 

meal of soup and bread at 6:30 p.m., followed by a 

discussion at 7:00 p.m., of the spiritual practice of prayer 

and meditation through the book Open the Door by 

Joyce Rupp, which we are reading at home during Lent.  

                 Holy Week Services   

  

Sunday, March 24 Palm/Passion Worship       

                                        8:30 A.M. and 11:00 A.M. 

                      

Maundy Thursday, March 28                       7:00 P.M. 

            

Good Friday, March 29                   7:00 P.M. 

E 

A 

S 

T 

E 

R 

 
Alleluia! 

He is 

Risen. 
 

He is Risen  

Indeed! 
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GOOD SHEPHERD BOOK CLUB 

 

 

Don’t miss Joy for Beginners by Erica Bauermeister, our Book Club read for 

March.  

 

An Amazon reviewer wrote, “Shimmering with warmth, wit, and insight, Joy for 

Beginners is a celebration of life: unexpected, lyrical, and deeply satisfying.” It is the 

story of Kate, a cancer survivor, and her friends who celebrate her return to 

health by each facing and overcoming a deeply-held fear, and thereby experiencing 

joy. And as Christians, what does this have to tell us about reaching out in our 

faith? 

 

Please join us on March 19th at 7:30 pm in the Fireside Room for our 

discussion of this remarkable book. Newcomers are always welcome!      
Questions? Contact Donna Albrecht at donna-at-albrechts.com 

 

Interim Ministry Update, March 2013 
 
 Your Council is now forming four task forces, and soon they will be seeking your input into the 

areas listed below.  Contact the council members listed in each area if you are interested in being on the 

task force for: 

 

 *Fun and trust-building.  Plan some events that will allow GSLC members to hang out together and 

  get to know one another better to help build trust and community.  Contact: Jon Moss,                     

  Linda Rodemsky and Donna Albrecht. 
 
 *Call process.  Help map out a plan to hone the interview and call process for the new pastor.   

  Contact: Herb Yonge, Laura Mott and Sue Hertless. 
 
 *Christian education.  Consider how to support the education of both children and adults in the 

  Christian faith; recommendations will go to council.  Contact:  Ken Robinson,  

  Vicki Smiglewski and Laura Mott. 

 

 *Two worship services.  Examine the reasons for having two worship services, and for either  

  continuing with two or going to one – or consider what changes are needed in either  

  service.  Recommendations will go to council.  Contact:  Victor Olmedo, Mark Deniston, Jim 

  Olson and Leone McCullough. 

 

 After these areas are addressed, the Call Committee will be formed this spring and help lead    

short-term visioning, in preparation for writing the Ministry Site Profile (MSP). 

 I urge each one of you to be part of building up these ministries of Good Shepherd – your ideas are 
needed! And, as always, keep Good Shepherd, the surrounding community and the world God loves in 

your prayers. 

           – Pastor Lori Eickmann 
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March 

 Birthdays 

  

JANUARY COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS 

 

 
It was announced that six people attended training to become worship service 

volunteers, such as lectors and communion assistants. 

 

Gordon Monroe reported that our January receipts were slightly over expenses. 

Special funds gathered for outside fundraisers such as the Alzheimer’s Walk will be 

distributed.   

 

Lenten Soup Suppers begin next week. Council members were encouraged to sign 

up to bring soup. 

 

The minutes for the January Council meeting were reviewed. One correction was 

made for a misspelling. Jim Olson moved to approve the corrected minutes. Vicki 

Smiglewski seconded and the motion was approved. 

 

A motion was made by Laura Mott to accept the Annual Meeting Minutes. Mark 

Deniston seconded. The motion was approved. 

 

Pastor discussed her report to the Council. 

 

The Council will be installed at the church service on February 24. 

 

President Sue Hertless opened a discussion about ways to help Good Shepherd 

develop as a congregation in the coming year. She identified four areas for special 

attention. Council members chose committee assignments. They are encouraged 

to work with other members of the congregation to enlarge the scope and 

effectiveness of their work. 

 

The committees are: 

1.   Build Relationships, Trust and Have Fun: Linda Rodemsky, Jon Moss,      

Donna Albrecht. 

2.   Christian Education: Vicki Smiglewski, Ken Robinson, Laura Mott. 

3.   Call Committee: Sue Hertless, Leone McCullough, Laura Mott. 

4.   Second Service: Jim Olson, Leone McCullough, Victor Olmedo, Mark 

 Deniston 

 

Herb Yonge is absent and will be asked his preference for committee 

assignment   at a later date. 

 

New Business – Nextel has expressed an interest in discussing the future of their 

installation on church property. Jim Olson and Jon Moss will report back later on 

their findings. 

 

There will be a single service at 9:30 a.m. on Easter Sunday. It will be followed by a 

brunch. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m. with a prayer. 
 

                      

Madeline Batchelder 3/01 

Laura Carson  3/01 

Rachel Fassl  3/02 

Jan Harman  3/02 

Lisa Henry  3/02 

Steve Rossi  3/03 

Christian  

Anagnostopoulous 3/04 
 

Richard Batchelder 3/04 

Sheila Huddleston 3/04 

Kristi Buchholz 3/06 

Jim Olson  3/07 

Lindsay Rossi  3/07 

Eion McCullough 3/08 

Maria Batchelder 3/16 

Kay Bennett  3/17 

Michelle Christiana 3/17 

Pamela Dietz  3/17 

Rebecca Bohling 3/18 

Keith Mecklenburg 3/19 

Paul Rusch  3/21 

Willajean Rogelstad 3/24 

Nancy Knapp  3/25 

John Bantly Jr.            3/26 

Sean Harless  3/28 

Christine Harris         3/28 

Nancy Judge  3/30 
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Wedding 

Anniversaries 
 

Gordon and Donna 

Monroe 

March 21, 1954 

 

Duane and Patricia 

Fiene 

March 27, 1993 

 

                      

GOOD SHEPHERD INCOME STATEMENT 

 AS OFJANUARY 31, 2013 

      OVER (UNDER)  

  ACTUAL  BUDGET   BUDGET  

INCOME:      

  Pledges $14,353  $12,743                       $1,610 

  Unpledged   2,229                        (2,229) 

  Other (Tower, Rent,etc.)               7,401                9,469                         (2,068) 

TOTAL INCOME             21,754  24,441                        (2,687) 

LESS TOTAL EXPENSES  (16,451)           (21,969)                         5,518 

      

NET INCOME $            5,303   $           2,472  $                      2,831  

    

Thanks from Pastor Lori to Those Who 

Helped Present a Moving Ash Wednesday Service   

 

Laura Mott (meditation cards) and Jan Harmon (the ashes), and those who 

are always so faithful in service, including the altar guild, ushers, Kelly 

Schaefer as ministry assistant, Lynne Davies (music) and Jamie Rodemsky 

(sound).  

And many thanks to all who are making soup for the Midweek Lent suppers, 

and for Worship and Music Committee members for setting up and cleaning 

up for these meals. 

                     EASTER IS COMING!                                            

 INVITE A CRITTER TO CHURCH 

 

Easter will be here soon, which means it’s time for our 

annual “Some Bunny Loves You” project!  If you’d like 

to help, please bring a new, stuffed “pet” of any kind with 

you to church.  Allow them to sit anywhere they wish in 

the Sanctuary.  During the weeks prior to Easter, we will 

fill them with love, and then distribute them throughout 

the community.  Last year we distributed them to the Bay Area Crisis 

Nursery, the Contra Costa Family Shelter, Monument Crisis Center, the 

“Winter Nights” program, the Concord Police and Fire Departments, Shore 

Acres Elementary School, “Drive By Christians”, and in our neighborhood 

through Friends Feeding Friends.  So, if 

you can help, please invite a critter to 
join you at church!! 

 

Questions?  Ask Linda Rodemsky 

Thank you for your financial 

support.  

 

Unpledged was included in 

Pledges. This will be 

corrected in February. 

 

Expenses understated by 

$2000. The two items will be 

paid in February 

DAYLIGHT SAVING 

TIME BEGINS on 

Sunday, March 10 

  

Yes, it’s true!  Daylight 

Saving time will begin at  

2:00 a.m. on Sunday,    

March 10, 2013. Spring 

forward one hour before 

you go to bed 

Saturday night 

or you’ll be late 

for church on 

Sunday 

morning! 
It will end on Nov. 3, 2013. 
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     At the Annual Meeting in January it was suggested 

the Council share more information.  Here is my 

attempt to do just that. 

     We are currently having Soup Supper every 

Wednesday evening at 6:30 p.m. with Meditation 

Time following.  Come and spend time in fellowship 

during Lent with a simple meal and a half hour or so 

of quiet time opening the door of your heart to listen 

to God through meditation.   

     Palm Sunday is March 24,  and we will have 2 

services.  Easter is March 31, and we will have one (1) 

service starting at 9:30 a.m. and a brunch immediately 

following the service, along with an Easter Egg Hunt.  

We will be providing more information as the time 

gets closer.  Especially, how you can volunteer to 

help with decorating the Sanctuary, preparing the 

brunch, or organizing the Easter Egg Hunt. 

     At the last Council Meeting there were four 

intentional interim tasks identified by Pastor Lori.  

Council Members were asked to sign up and work 

with the congregation and Pastor Lori.  The Council 

Members will be looking for congregation members 

input and to be on the task force, if possible.   

     The Boy Scouts of America District Executive has 
asked if one of the Concord Troops could use our 

space on Thursday nights, twice a month.  The 

council approved, and starting in April you will see 

Boy Scouts and their parents using the upstairs 

rooms for scouting.  They will be doing service 

projects in lieu of paying rent.  We are pleased with 

this partnership and hope over time it will develop 

into a Boy Scout and Good Shepherd Charter. We 

will keep everyone posted. 

     Kings Valley Christian School has asked if the 

Good Shepherd parking lot could be a staging area if  

 

 

there were a situation where the parents needed to 

pick up the children and the school was not available 

or a safe place for that to happen.  The council 

agreed we wanted to make our space available and 

asked Herb if he would work with the principal to 

ensure both parties understood the plan, 

requirements, and the responsibilities for the school 

and our church.  Effective immediately the plan is in 

place for the Good Shepherd parking lot to be a 

staging area for Kings Valley Christian School should 

an emergency arise requiring parents to pick up their 

children when the school premises are not available 

due to an emergency. 

      Sprint Nextel has notified Good Shepherd of 

termination of their Cell Tower contract.  The details 

are being worked out between Long Range Planning 

and Property.  Last year the contract brought in 

$27,000 and represents 9% of the budget.  The 

Finance Committee will be working to see how this 

will affect the 2013 budget.  We will have a lot more 

to say about this issue as more information is 

obtained. 

     I hope you have found this information to be 

informative and helpful to satisfy your desire for the 

Council to communicate with our congregation. 

 

Sue Hertless 

Council President 2013 

A Message from our Council President  

EASTER EGG HUNT ~ GOODIES NEEDED! 

  

We are in need of wrapped candy and stickers/small toys for our  

Good Shepherd Easter Egg Hunt. 
  
If you would like to donate large plastic eggs filled with goodies or goodies for the 

eggs such as wrapped candy and/or small toys and stickers to go inside of the plastic 

eggs, please drop off your donations in the church office by Tuesday, March 26. 

Thank you!  
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                             LEISURE LUNCH NEWS! 

 

                     Attention Leisure Lunchers and Friends:   

             Please note a *NEW DATE* for the March Leisure Lunch:   

                                   Tuesday, March 26  

 

Please join us for this very special Leisure Lunch where were will be celebrating our friends 

Ray and Helen Ollila and their many years with us at Good Shepherd while we look ahead to Easter.   

 

We look forward to seeing you there.  As always, please call Susan or Bob Ripley (925-827-9717) with any questions 

or ride requests.    
 

NOTE:  There will be a special basket in the Fellowship Hall to place cards for Ray and Helen. 

News From Our Christian Education Task Force 
 

As council representative for Christian Education, I am one of several Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

members on a team that is responsible for gathering information about what our congregation feels it wants 

and needs in the area of Christian Education Once this is  decided, the information will go to the council and 

in that way become part of the Ministry Site Profile and will incorporate this information into the call process 

by making it available to Call Candidates.  That’s the easy part; now for the more difficult. 

 

We are asking for your help.  In the near future, Laura Mott will include a “Survey” or other questionnaire 

that we hope a lot of you will fill out.  On this form, we need to hear what you would like to see in the area 

of Christian Education at our church and in our homes.   

 

Some of the ideas we discussed at our first meeting include: 

 

Sunday School 

Adult Bible Study 

Small Groups 

Weekday Ladies Morning Gatherings (9:00 a.m. or so) 

Seasonal Book of Faith Sessions 

Ongoing Book of Faith Sessions 

More Interactive Adult Sessions 

Six, Eight and Ten Week Bible Studies 

 

We brain-stormed ideas, wishes and dreams. Each time ending up with the same concerns.  We need both a 
pastor who will “buy-into” such ideas and support them publically and we need our members to support 

these ideas as well.  Please fill out the survey form when it becomes available and help us prepare the Call 

committee with as much information as we can.   

 

Members of our team are Vicki Smiglewski, Kristi Buchholz, Kathy Harless, Laura Mott and Pastor Lori.  If 

you’d like to help us out, please let any of us know.   

 

Ken Robinson 

Christian Education Council Representative 

Mar 

26 
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 Thrivent Contra Costa Chapter  

 

Some of you may be aware that I am the President of the Contra Costa Chapter of Thrivent Financials for 

Lutherans for 2013.  Betty Jacobsen is the Director of Records.  Rowena Henry from Saint John’s in Antioch 

is the Advocate Director.  It is wonderful having Rowena on the board with her organizational skills and 

ability to foster and support teamwork.    

 

Two of the five board members are from Good Shepherd.  Betty and I believe Thrivent is a strong financial 

institution and are proud to be members of Thrivent as well as work with other Lutheran Churches in the 

Chapter to do God’s Work with Our Hands.  

 

Each chapter who meets the necessary criteria is given money yearly to do community work.  For two years 

our chapter has been given $23K.  Good Shepherd last year requested and received $2,600.  We used 

$1,000 for Winter Nights, $1,000 for Giving Thanks at Thanksgiving, $100 for the Meet Up Group who 

knitted and crocheted hats, and scarves for the homeless, and $500 to Friends Feeding Friends.  How many 

of you knew Thrivent was supporting Good Shepherd with these ministries? 

 

Thrivent also has another program call “Choice Dollars” where members who qualify with either an $800 

insurance policy and/or $20,000 contract can designate a 501C3 organization or church to receive Thrivent 

Dollars.  This is a nice way to support an organization or church.  There has been a change in policy this year 

as you must state your intentions for the “choice dollars” identified from your portfolio.  It is easy to do.  

Either go on the website Thrivent.com or call Thrivent at 800-847-4836.  It only takes less than 5 minutes. 

 

Lastly, the Contra Costa Chapter has 3 bold goals this year:     

       Make people aware of Choice Dollars 

       Lots of participation at the A’s Game Fundraiser  

       Thrivent / Habitat Build in Pittsburg  

 

Our Chapter is doing a remodel in Pittsburg and must raise $12,200 and must contribute 870 volunteer 

hours.  You will hear much more about this as we get into full swing in March.  So think about how you 

could help.  Can you volunteer to work on building the house?  Perhaps you could prepare the lunches for 

the volunteers and take to the site, or holding a fundraiser and donating the money to the Thrivent / Habitat 

Build in Pittsburg.  I am sure that you will think of many other ways.  We will need a lot of help to raise the 

money. 

 

Thrivent each year identifies a charity to receive the money from the A’s Baseball Game fundraiser.  Again, 

this year we will pick a game we think will draw a lot of people, sell the tickets, do a tailgate lunch, give each 

person snacks and drinks to take inside the game, and all the money raised will go to Thrivent / Habitat Build 

2013. The tickets for the game are purchased and donated to the chapter.  Watch for more to come about 

the A’s Game and our Thrivent / Habitat Build. 

 

This year is starting off with many exciting and eventful approaches for helping others and fellowship within 

our Lutheran family.  Join us, we are a fun group. 

 

Sue Hertless 
President 

Thrivent Contra Costa Chapter 
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 Friends Feeding Friends  

An outreach ministry that serves needy in our county 

  

   Sarah Jean’s 

Dream at  age 4 — 

“So people who are 

really hungry 

have food.” 

  

      

Good Shepherd 

Lutheran Church 

4000 Clayton Road 

Concord, CA  94521 

682-8410 

 

Located east of the 

Salvation Army 

church between 

West Street and 

Mendocino Avenue 

Concord, CA 

 

Loaves & Fishes 

catering kitchen: 
510 Garcia, Suite H   

Pittsburg, CA 

Know of someone 

who needs help?  

Call the Homeless 

Hotlines at                         

800-799-6599 or  

800-808-6444.   

                         

Call the Bay Area 

Rescue Mission at 

510-215-4868, or 

the Contra Costa 

Crisis Center  

call 211. 

The North 

Concord 

Shelter:  

 

2047 Arnold 

Industrial Way, 

Concord, CA  

Parallel to 

Highway 4  

For we are 

God’s  

workmanship 

created in 

Christ Jesus 

to do good 

works, which 

God prepared 

in advance for 

us to do. 

Ephesians 

2:10 

Page 10 

                      

 FFF had another amazing month.  Soon, we will be able to 

purchase food at a low cost from the food bank.  We are excited 

because it means we will be able feed more friends!!  One of the 

things we have discovered is that our needy friends need some 

ongoing help with food and basic necessities long after we furnish 

them.  Some continue to barely make ends meet.  We feel if we 

continue to provide occasional support, they will stay housed and not 

end up homeless again.  We also served 125 meals at the shelter with 

help from Awakenings Church, New Life Church, Tabernacle, Valley 

Christian and the Lady Hawk softball team, a meal of hot dogs, chili, 

broccoli salad, hard boiled eggs, bananas, cake and cookies.  We 

would also like to thank Tabernacle School for their “Expression of 

Love” Valentine gift bags.  The students collected soap, socks, 

toothbrushes, toothpaste, dental floss, brushes, combs and ponytail 

bands, tissue and Valentine candy, and packed an amazing 179 gift 

bags, wow!  FFF also furnished a young vet, a single woman, a single 

dad, and a disabled senior, and picked up donations of furniture.  Our 

linen pile is huge and we need help laundering, organizing and labeling.  

If you can help, please contact us.  And, if you have new donations of 

linens, we would so appreciate if you can launder them and label the 

size of the sheets before you donate them. We don’t have a washer 

and dryer at our church.  We are in need of brown paper or reusable 

grocery bags if you can spare a few. 
  

The next time we will meet for our hot lunch will be 

Saturday, March 16, 2013.  We will serve ham and au gratin potatoes, 

broccoli salad, green salad and fruit.  If you would like to help sort 

donations, pack hygiene kits and “food for later” bags, meet us at 

Good Shepherd at 9:30 AM.  If you want to help prepare the lunch, 

please contact Dana the week of March 16.  If you would like to help 

serve lunch and pass out donations, meet us at the shelter at noon.  If 

you want to volunteer but can’t make it to our lunch, contact us for 

other volunteer opportunities. We can always use help!  
 
If you can help with groceries and basic necessities, our needy friends 

need:   fresh fruit and vegetables of any kind • groceries of any kind • 

dishes • small appliances • laundry soap • lamps • towels • pots and 

pans • toasters • toilet paper • eating utensils • cleaning items • dish 

soap • cooking utensils • travel size hygiene items • microwave ovens • 

dressers and end tables • can openers • small sauce pans • bar soap 
 
For the “Food for Later” bags, we need: 

Shelf-stable meals (ravioli, hearty soups, stews, chili, spam, tuna kits, 

etc.) • Fruit cups/fruit snacks • Packaged bars • snacks • desserts 

 

If you have questions or need additional information, please call  

Dana Deniston 768-9087, Linda Rodemsky 864-9266 or email us at: 

friendsfeedingfriends@yahoo.com  friendsfeedingfriendsca@gmail.com   
 

Visit our website at friendsfeedingfriends.com 
 

Thank you once more to all our faithful supporters.               

Because of you, we can reach out to so many more!      
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Happy Easter! 


